
From: Chambers - Catanzariti VP <Chambers.Catanzariti.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Friday, March 27, 2020 9:34 AM 
To: 'Rachel Liebhaber' <rachell@hsu.net.au> 
Cc: Leigh Svendsen <leighs@hsu.net.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Catanzariti VP 
<Chambers.Catanzariti.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2016/31 - extension request  
 
Dear Ms Liebhaber,  
 
The Vice President has granted the extension request contained in the below email. Accordingly, the 
HSU’s submissions in reply are now due by close of business Friday, 3 April 2020. 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Alyce Lia 
Associate to Vice President Catanzariti AM 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel: (02) 9308 1810 
chambers.catanzariti.vp@fwc.gov.au 
 
Level 10, 80 William Street 
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 

From: Rachel Liebhaber <rachell@hsu.net.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 25 March 2020 4:36 PM 
To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Catanzariti VP <Chambers.Catanzariti.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Leigh Svendsen <leighs@hsu.net.au> 
Subject: AM2016/31 - extension request  
 
AM2016/31 
Four yearly review of modern awards  
Health Professionals and Support Services Award  
 
Dear Associate,  
 
I write in relation to the above matter, and in relation to the Directions of 19 December 2019 (‘the 
Directions’).  
 
The HSU intends to file reply submissions in accordance with point 2 of the Directions.  
 
However, recent circumstances in relation to COVID-19 has impacted our capacity such that we are not 
in a position to file by this deadline.  
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We respectfully request a one week extension until Friday, 3 April 2020.    
 
We would of course not be opposed to the final submissions in reply in point 3 of the Directions to be 
given a corresponding extension.  
 
Regards, 
 

Rachel Liebhaber | National Industrial Officer | HSU National 
Suite 46, Level 1, 255 Drummond Street, Carlton VIC, 3053 
ABN 68 243 768 561 
p 03 8579 6328 m 0429 217 234 
e rachell@hsu.net.au  w www.hsu.net.au 
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